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Idaho  
The average temperatures for March were normal to slightly above normal for the State. Warmer than average 

temperatures in the latter part of the month allowed early spring crop plantings to begin in the southwestern part of the 

State. Snowpack levels remained above normal in southern Idaho, with near-average levels in the north and eastern parts 

of the State. Rain during the latter part of the month stalled early spring plantings in northern Idaho. Spring tillage, potato 

and cereal crop plantings, and manure hauling occurred in southern Idaho. Pastures were greening up and growing. 

Alfalfa broke dormancy. In the eastern part of the State, field conditions remained too wet or cold to work fields, although 

lower elevations began drying out. Hay stocks were sufficient to last until pasture became available in the east. 

 

 

Oregon   
Rain was significant throughout the State. Clatsop and Tillamook Counties reported significant rain. Manure applications 

occurred under less than desirable conditions. There was no observed field planting. There was a lot of rain in Hood 

River, Sherman, Wasco, Wheeler, and Gilliam Counties. Pastures that burned last year started to green up fast. Wheat still 

looked small. Spraying was behind due to the rain. In Umatilla County, the outlook for most crops was reported as 

favorable. In Malheur County, field operations took place on a widespread basis. Onions, sugar beets, spring cereals, and 

potatoes were planted. Wheat was fertilized, and hayfields were harrowed or corrugated. Reservoirs were full or nearly 

full. Ranchers with spring calving herds reported average to below average mortality. Many began branding new calves. 

Some ranchers impacted by wildfires last summer looked for pastures to graze animals. 

 

 

Washington  
The Statewide temperatures for March fluctuated between cooler temperatures with storms during the middle of the 

month and warmer temperatures toward the end of the month. Producers in central Washington saw little precipitation in 

the cropping areas of Yakima County. Orchard pruning occurred along with mowing and applying pest sprays. Apricots 

and peaches were in full bloom, while most cherries began blooming. Vegetable fields were tilled in preparation for 

planting. Hop yards were cleaned and tilled, and ground cover was seeded. Irrigation ditches were cleared of debris and 

weeds. The northeast region experienced cooler nights with some precipitation. Snow remained in the surrounding 

mountains. Snow mold was a concern in winter wheat. Calving continued in many areas. The southeast region received 

spring rains at a steady pace. This limited spring fieldwork, but the moisture was needed. 
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https://mrcc.purdue.edu/CLIMATE/ 
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Access to NASS Reports 

 

For your convenience, you may access NASS reports and products the following ways: 

 

➢ All reports are available electronically, at no cost, on the NASS website http://www.nass.usda.gov 

 

➢ Both national and state specific reports are available via a free e-mail subscription. To set-up this free 

subscription, visit http://www.nass.usda.gov. Hover over the “Publications” drop down. Under "Receive 

reports by Email" section in the lower right corner, select the report(s) you would like to receive.  

 

For more information on NASS surveys and reports, call the NASS Agricultural Statistics Hotline at (800) 727-9540, 

7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. ET, or e-mail: nass@usda.gov 
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